SPRINGER LAW OFFICE, PLLC

Attorney At Law

118 Maplewood Avenue, Suite C-3 Portsmouth, NH 03801 Telephone: (603) 319-8741 e-mail: jspringer@jspringerlaw.com

September 29, 2023

VIA EMAIL ONLY C/O ATTORNEY ROMAN

Town of Strafford Planning Board c/o Planning & Zoning Office PO Box 23 Center Strafford, NH 03815

RE: Site Plan Review

Proposed Telecommunication Facility

15 Strafford Road Map 11 Lot 83

Dear Strafford Planning Board:

As your file will reflect, I represent the Applicant Navigator Properties, LLC regarding the above-referenced site.

The purpose of this letter is to formally request a continuance of the pending application from the current hearing date of October 5, 2023 to the November hearing date, which we understand to be November 2, 2023. The reason for the continuance is to allow the engineering work to be continued and hopefully finalized. The Board may also accept this letter to confirm the Applicant consents to an extension of an additional 30 days to the FCC shot clock.

If you have any questions or comments, please let me know. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Very truly yours,

Jonathan S. Springer, Esq.

cc: Navigator Properties, LLC

cc: Keriann Roman, Esq. (via email only)